
 
 
 
 
 
 

    

September 13, 2017 
 

Member Assignments   
 

Greeters 

Please Arrive by 11:50 a.m. 

9/20 – Deborah Burn & John Campolito 

9/27 – Jim Ditch & Dallas Woodall 

10/4 – Bob Faulkner & Patti Augustine 

 

Mobile Meals 
9/22 – Don Powers & Don Moore 

9/29 – Bob Sauer & Jim Jastett 

 

Fellowship 2.0 

9/20 - Dan Rowland 

9/27 – Ken LaPolla 

10/4 – Scott Lewis 

 

Invocation 

9/20 – Dave Jenkins 

9/27 – Dan Rowland 

10/4 – Denise May 

 

Magazine Report 

September – Diane Sauer 

October – Kim Straniak 

 

ROTARY NOTES 
A publication of the Rotary Club of Warren 

 

 
 

 

Upcoming 

Speakers 
 

Sept. 20th 
Jerry Calhoun- 

YSU Men’s 
Basketball 

Head Coach 
 

Sept. 27th 
Robert Bolden - 

The Opioid 
Epidemic and 

Human 
Trafficking 

 

Oct. 4th 

John Trevino- 
The Benefits of 

Hiring 
Veterans 

 

Oct. 11 
Victoria 

Nalongo & 
Pauline 

Greenlick – 
Kampala 

Rotary Club 
 

Oct 18 
Jason Wood –  

The New Age of 
Digital 

Marketing 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 



 

                                                                                                                                                                                          
                              

President Henry C. Perkins (AKA 

Rick Peduzzi) welcomed us to our 

September 13, 1945 club meeting. 

He’s pictured to the right in some 

colorful attire mysteriously left at 

the podium.  Could you imagine 

anyone of our day and age making 

such a spectacle of themselves?? 

After sharing some laughs with our 

membership over this absurdity, on  

a more serious note, Mr. Perkins 

provided some education regarding 

several historical landmarks of his 

ancestry and our city – the 

Perkins Mansion and Perkins Park. 

 

Perkins Mansion, a Victorian  

Italianate home, was built in 1871 originally as the residence of civic, 

business, and political leader of the Western Reserve, Henry Bishop 

Perkins, Sr.  The mansion features a stained glass skylight, marble 

fireplaces, hand-cut crystal chandeliers, and beautiful woodwork.  

During the late 19th and early 20th centuries, important figures such as 

Ulysses S. Grant, James Garfield, Rutherford B. Hayes, and Benjamin 

Harrison, were guests in the Perkins family home.  The estate 

eventually consisted of the Perkins House, 7.5 acres of grounds, and 

32 acres of field known as Perkins Flats, lying between the homestead 

and the Mahoning River.  The City of Warren bought the Perkins 

estate and founded Perkins Park in 1931.  The following year, the 

first baseball games were played in the park on five new diamonds!  In 

1934, the Perkins Mansion began serving as Warren’s City Hall. 

 

Mr. Perkins’ history lesson continued when he spoke of other more 

recent historical events, such as: Harry S. Truman becoming our 33rd 

President of the United States on April 12, 1945; Adolf Hitler 

committing suicide by swallowing a cyanide capsule and shooting himself 

on April 30th; VE Day (May 8th), or the day marking the end of WWII 

in Europe; the Japanese sinking of the USS Indianapolis on July 30th; 
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and the final stages of WWII in Hiroshima and Nagasaki on August 

6th and 9th.  The year of Mr. Perkins’ induction as President of the 

Rotary Club of Warren has certainly been eventful. 

 

In addition to Mr. Perkins’ address, during Fellowship, we welcomed 

Rob Berk’s guest, Ron King, who may be a potential new member! 

 

 

 

 
 

     In January, 2018, as part of our Centennial Celebration, a 

series of proclamations obtained from area dignitaries will be 

presented to our Club.  If any member has ideas of who we can 

approach for these proclamations, please contact Andy Bednar. 

     We would like to invite former Rotarians to our Centennial 

Gala, especially past presidents.  Please forward names and 

addresses of any of these individuals with whom you are 

acquainted to Andy Bednar. 

      If you have any items pertaining to the history of the                

Rotary Club of Warren for our Virtual Museum, contact Andy  

Bednar or Christine Cope so that arrangements can be made for                     

a photo shoot. 

      Don’t forget to submit the name of your favorite charity to                     

to Venita Collins by 12/31/17 as part of our Club’s 100 Good 

Deeds.  A contribution of $100 will be given to the non-profit 

organization of choice for each of our 80 Warren Rotarians. The 

remaining 20 organizations will be determined by the Charitable 

Gifts Committee.  Forms are available for your submissions.   

     Our Commemorative Centennial Group Photo will be taken by 

Bob Jadloski with a drone camera at Eastwood Field on Tuesday, 

September 19th at 5:30 p.m.  Wear either blue or gold, and 

please arrive promptly!  In the event of inclement weather, meet 

at Cafaro headquarters.              

     Mark your calendars and plan to attend our Centennial 

Celebration on Saturday, January 27, 2018 at Avalon Inn!  Price                  

of tickets for the banquet, which is black tie optional, is $50 

per person.  Entertainment will be provided by a lovely string                        
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2017 – 2018 

Club Officers 

 
President 

Andy Bednar 
 

President Elect 
Venita Collins 

 
Vice-President 

Teri Surin 
 

Secretary 
Judy Masaki 

 
Treasurer 

Cheryl Oblinger 
 

Past President 
Julia Wetstein 

 

Board 

Members 
Ginny Bond 

Christine Cope 
Tony Iannucci’ 

Dominic Mararri 
Ted Stazak 

Kim Straniak 
Nick Verina 

 

 
 



             

                        quartet.  Invitations will be available next month!           

                             Monday, January 29, 2018 is the Rotary Club of 

Warren’s              Warren’s actual anniversary.  As a result, for that week 

                        only, our Club meeting will be held on Monday at Noon, and 

                        our regular Wednesday meeting on 1/31/18 will be cancelled. 

                        The venue for our Monday, January 29, 2018 meeting will be  

                        announced at a later date.  

                              Don’t forget to pick up your Centennial Pin from Venita 

Collins                 Collins if you have not yet done so! 

 

 

                                   WEEKLY ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

 The next meeting  Upcoming Meetings – The Rotary Club of Warren Board of  
                                 Directors will meet on Thursday, September 21st at Buena 

Vista                  Vista Café.  Fellowship will begin at 5:30 p.m., followed by 

our                    our meeting promptly at 6 p.m.  Please forward committee 

reports to Judy      reports to Judy Masaki as soon as possible.  The Warren 

Rotary                Rotary Foundation will meet at 11:30 a.m. on September 27th.   

Club                   Warren Homecoming – will be held on September 23rd from 

9:30 a.m.            9:30 a.m. – 11:00 a.m.  The parade will begin at Harding High 

School and en   Hi  School and end at Courthouse Square.   

                       Float Preparations – Join your fellow Rotarians for a fun  

evening               evening of decorating our club’s float for the Warren 

Homecoming          Homecoming Parade!  Anyone who is available to help out 

                       should meet at North Coast Fire Protection (1260 N. Park Ave)  

                       this coming Wednesday, September 20th, at 5:30 p.m.  George 

                       Thompson and his employees will reassemble the float, and Teri 

Surin’s husnamd wil Surin’s husband will be painting it blue and gold prior to the 

              decorating festivities.  All you need to bring is a staple gun if 

you                    you have one.  Make-ups will be given to those who help out!    

  Driver Needed – Anyone willing and able to haul our club’s 

float                  float during the Homecoming Parade on the morning of  

                       Saturday, September 23rd, should contact Andy Bednar.  

George                George Thompson is generously donating the use of his truck 

for                    for this purpose.  Many thanks to George and the rest of our 

                       Homecoming crew!! 
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Contact Us At: 

 
Rotary Club of 

Warren 

P.O. Box 68 

Warren, OH 

44482 

 

 

Our Website: 
Warrenrotary.org 

 

 

If you have 

suggestions or 

comments 

regarding our 

newsletter, or 

if you would 

like to become 

a sponsor, 

please contact: 

Judy Masaki 

 

 

 

 



                                                                                                                                                                                           

The Rotary Di   Lunch Menu – A lunch menu including five meal choices will 

offered at our we  soon be offered at our weekly meetings rather than a buffet.   

If there is meal t  If there is a meal that you would like to see included on our 

menu, please cont  menu, please contact Tony Iannucci. 

                      The 13th Annual Chocolate & Dessert Festival – is 
                      scheduled for Thursday, October 19th at St. Demetrios Banquet             

Banquet Center fr Center from 6 to 9 p.m.  Donations for the Chinese and  

                      Silent Auctions are needed.  Forms are available. 

                      Rotary Helps Hurricane Harvey Victims – The Rotary 

                      Foundation and clubs along the Gulf Coast are collecting 

                      emergency relief funds to help flood victims of Hurricane 

                      Harvey.  Estimated damages of $190 billion could make 

                      Hurricane Harvey the costliest natural disaster in U.S. history.  

If                    If you would like to donate, you can make checks payable to 

The                  The Rotary Foundation DAF (Memo Line: Gulf Coast Disaster 

                      Relief Fund #608) and mail them to: Rotary DAF, c/o NRS, 12 

Gill Street, Suite  Gill Street, Suite 2600, Woburn, MA, 01801.  Credit Card 

payments            payments may be made online at:  https://www.your-

fundaccount.com    fundaccount.com/rotary/HowToContribute.asp. The account:  

name is Gulf Coas   Disaster Relief Fund (Account # 608).  Make donations by wire 

transfer             transfer to the account of Boston Private Bank & Trust 

Company             Company (ABA #011002343), for credit to The Rotary 

Foundation           Foundation (Account #943423732).  You must fax a copy of 

the wire             your wire authorization to +1-781-658-2497 to complete the 

transfe              transfer.         

                          Central American Medical Outreach (CAMO) – is a not-
for                   for-profit humanitarian organization that brings life-saving 

medica               medical services, education, and community development to  

                      Central America.  The Rotary Club of Orrville is working with 

 CAMO to obtain a Rotary Foundation Global Grant for $60,000  

                      to provide life support education & equipment to train trainers,                

                      medical professionals, and first-responders.  District 

                      6650 has committed $15,000 and the Rotary Foundation will 

                      provide a matching grant of $25,000 toward this project.  Local 

 funds are also still needed.  Clubs are being asked to consider 

helping to fund th  contributing to this project.  The request has been submitted 

 to our Charitable Gifts Committee.  Donations will count toward       

 Paul Harris Fellow status. 
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                      Real Men Wear Pink – Joe Morgan is participating in a   

                      fundraiser for the American Cancer Society with several 

colleagues           colleagues.  The goal is to raise $2,500.  If anyone  

                      is interested in contributing to this worthy cause, donations can 

be made             be made directly to the following website:   

                      www.makingstrideswalk.org/realmenTriCountyOH.  Select a Real 

Man                  Man, like Joe, and simply click “Donate” and fill out the info 

page                 page. 

                      A Warm Welcome – Please continue to take some time to get 

to                    to know our newest members, Lauren Kramer and Joe Morgan. 

                   

  

                                                                       

                                                     ROTAPLAST INTERNATIONAL 

 

                        John W. Street was a pilot who 

                                  formerly worked for Nippon  

                                  Cargo Airlines, flying routes  

                                  across the Pacific to Japan and 

                                  Asia and on to Europe.  In 

                                  addition, flights on the Boeing 

                                  747 serve as a backdrop for his 

                                  thrilling novel, The First  

                                 Officer’s Report, a highly 

                       realistic story of aerial 

                       terrorism in the post-9/11 era. 

 

                       Now as a retiree, John spends 

                       some of his time working as a 

                       Disaster Action Team volunteer 

                       for the American Red Cross.  

                       He recently returned from areas of Louisiana which were 

devaststae           devastated by flooding.  He is also Vice-President of the 

Girard/               Girard/Liberty Rotary Club. 

 

                       John spoke with us about an organization called Rotaplast 

                       International.  Starting in 2010, he served as a non-medical 

                       volunteer on two mission trips to Venezuela, as well as one each                  

each                  to Mexico and Guatemala with Rotaplast.  He strongly feels 
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                     that everyone, especially Rotarians, should learn more about 

                     Rotaplast. 

 

                     Rotaplast’s primary mission is to treat children with cleft lip and 

cleft palate ano   cleft palate anomalies.  One in 700 children are born with one or 

                     both of these facial defects.  There are 187,000 cases per 

year                year worldwide, including 7,500 in the United States.  There are 

                     numerous consequences of facial defects, including:  social stigma 

                     and ostracization; dental problems, such as missing teeth; upper 

respiratory        respiratory concerns; poor diet due to difficulty eating and 

inabiliot            inability to suck milk as an infant; hearing loss; and speech 

impediments.      impediments and delays.  There are a number of causes for the 

                     cleft anomaly, such as: a genetic predisposition; maternal diet 

and                 and lifestyle; lack of adequate vitamins, especially folic acid; 

smoking            and in utero exposure to smoking and pollution.  Research has 

                     shown that these factors increase the chance for the cleft 

anomaly to         anomaly to appear among those who are poor. 

 

                     In the United States, we are fortunate that most healthcare 

providers           providers subsidize the cost of reconstructive surgery for 

children            children born with cleft lips and palates.  However, these 

programs are      programs are often not available in underdeveloped countries. 

                     While parents in Latin America, Africa, and Asia love their 

children and want children and want what’s best for them, they sometimes can’t 

                     afford insurance or surgical intervention. 

 

                     In 1992, Rotaplast was founded by Dr. Angelo Capozzi and the 

then                then President of the Rotary Club of San Francisco, Peter 

Lagarias            Lagarias, as a solution to this devastating problem.  One year 

later,               later, their historic initial mission to La Serena, Chile took place 

t Chile took place to provide surgical intervention for children with cleft lips and  

                     palates.  In 1996, Rotaplast became a non-profit  

                     corporation and has since served over 18,000 individuals in  

                     twenty-six countries.  A team of thirty volunteer members,            

including surgeons including surgeons, pediatricians, nurses, speech pathologists, 

                     geneticists, orthodontists, anesthesiologists, and other non-

medical support    medical support individuals, travel on Rotaplast mission trips, 

which are hosted  which are hosted by Rotarians.  These Rotarians do the ground- 

                     work to locate children and raise funds to cover the team’s meals 
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                      and housing.  The company is managed on a shoestring budget 

                      which covers the cost of medical supplies, transportation, and 

                      the salaries of only six paid staff members, who work out of a 

                      warehouse in San Francisco. 

 

                      John showed us photos of the incredible results from the 

                      surgical intervention provided by Rotaplast.  He described these 

                      services as worldwide humanitarian cooperation that makes a 

difference          difference in children’s lives.  He added that Rotaplast is a 

well-run, lean, an  well-run, lean, and efficient organization that alleviates 

suffering            suffering around the world and that they get results that you 

can                   can see in merely one hour!  

 

                      Rotaplast missions can expand annually in tandem with increasing 

resources.  About  resources.  About 100 children can receive treatment during 

each mission trip,  each mission trip, depending on the number of operating rooms 

available.           available.  However, continued funds are needed.  Although   

                      Rotaplast began as a project of the Rotary Club of San 

Francisco           Francisco, it later became a separate corporation. Rotaplast now  

                      acts as a vehicle to help Rotary Clubs worldwide participate in 

                      an international service project and bring medical care to 

underprivileged     underprivileged children.  Any club which donates $500 or more 

is                    is designated as a Rotaplast Partner in Service.  In order to  

                      donate or for more information, search www.Rotaplast.org. 

                       

 

                                           TRIPLE JACKPOT 
                                  

                                  This week, the Grand Jackpot was $642.                                       

                               Congratulations to Daily Winner, Chris Shape. 
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                                                               HAPPY BUCKS 

 

  

 
 ** Chris Shape is happy that he won the Daily Jackpot, that 

football season          football season is finally here, and, of course, that his Steelers 

won!                           won!                   

                                 

 

                                                                   

 

  

  

 

 

 

         Light travels faster than sound.  

                           This explains why some people appear 

bright bright                             bright 
                                                         until you hear them speak. 
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